
6/9/2017 
 
 
Secretary 
Office of the Secretary 
Federal Communications Commission 
445 Twelfth Street, S.W. 
Washington, D.C.  20554 
 
Subject: ITU Cost Recovery Fees for the OSIRIS-3U. 
 
Reference: FCC Experimental Application File Number (0211-EX-ST-2017) 
   
 

Dear FCC Secretary, 

The Pennsylvania State Univ, proposed operator of the subject network, is aware that as a result 
of actions taken at the International Telecommunication Union’s 1998 Plenipotentiary 
Conference, and further modified by the ITU Council in subsequent years (1999, 2001, 2002, 
2004, 2005, 2008, 2012 and 2013), processing fees will now be charged by the ITU for satellite 
network filings.  As a consequence, Commission applicants are responsible for any and all fees 
charged by the ITU.  The Pennsylvania State Univ hereby states that it is aware of this 
requirement and unconditionally accepts all cost recovery responsibilities associated with the 
ITU filings for the OSIRIS-3U satellite.  Please address all correspondence related to the 
OSIRIS-3U satellite to the following point of contact: 
 
Point of Contact Name:  Sven G. Bilen, Director 
 
Organization Name:    The Pennsylvania State University’s Student Space Program Laboratory 
 
Address:      Sven G. Bilen  

    213 Hammond Bldg. 
    University Park, PA 16802 United States 

 
E-Mail:       sbilen@engr.psu.edu 
 
Telephone Number:     +1 814 863 1526 
 

Sincerely, 
 
       
      Rebecca Arenson  
      OSIRIS-3U Systems Engineer 

  The Pennsylvania State University’s  
Student Space Program Laboratory 

 


